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What a year!
Our 2nd annual Batfish Bash for the Bay was held in March and honored 
longtime philanthropist and environmentalist Lavern N. Gaynor. Our signature 
fundraiser welcomed 30% more guests and raised 30% more money than the 
year before. Sharda J. Spahr was chairperson for the event that added a Patron 
Party at Hamilton Harbor Yacht Club and sunset cruises on yachts provided 
by MarineMax to recognize ticket buyers at the Patron level. 

We received 155 creative entries from six states for our “Name the Mascot” 
contest. After narrowing down the list to our favorite mascot name, which was 
submitted by several people, Rookery Bay volunteer Joan Schwai’s entry was 
chosen by random drawing. We hope you have had a chance to meet Polka 
Dottie Batfish.

Nick Shay, Ph.D., professor of Meteorology and Physical Oceanography at 
the University of Miami, joined us as guest speaker for our Annual Meeting in 
April. Dr. Shay discussed the Loop Current in the Gulf of Mexico.

To recognize our all-important members, we simplified the membership 
levels—and enhanced the benefits. For example, free admission is now offered 
for two adults and all member children and grandchildren under 18. Plus, we 
added an annual Members’ Night event to thank members for their support.

One way we support Rookery Bay Reserve is by promoting its special 
events. The Environmental Learning Center hosted its first summer-specific 
programming, the Summer of Sharks, with the traveling Sharkabet art exhibit, 
Kids Free Fridays (which had record attendance), and an evening lecture 
series for adults. The Lunch & Learn Lecture Series was presented to record 
crowds, and 7th annual Southwest Florida Nature Festival drew bird lovers to 
hear from a John James Audubon portrayer. 

Friends of Rookery Bay hosted our first Party of All Parties to great success. 
And, we were honored to be a charity beneficiary of the Marco Island Marriott’s 
Beach Festival. 

Up A Creek Kayak Tours initiated the Rookery Bay Reserve Adventure Race, 
which brought out kayakers and runners to compete. 

On a sad note, less than a year after we said goodbye to longtime Reserve 
supporter and former Board president Lois Swaim, we lost her husband Ron, 
also a former Board president as well. We honored them with a plaque.

Rookery Bay National Estuarine 
Research Reserve Activities
From water quality monitoring and fisheries research to inspiring fourth 
grade Estuary Explorers to understand the local environment, the Rookery 
Bay Reserve is an active and engaging place for science and learning. Here 
are just a few highlights.

The Reserve was the selected release site for more than 100 endangered 
Kemp’s Ridley and green sea turtles that had been recovered from northern 
Gulf of Mexico waters during the Gulf oil spill. Rookery Bay staff partnered 
with the Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission, the U.S. Fish 
and Wildlife Service and the Conservancy of Southwest Florida to coordinate 
four releases. Rookery Bay Reserve waters are nationally recognized for their 
pristine coastal habitats, abundant wildlife and clean water quality

Rookery Bay became the centerpiece of a new initiative, the Gulf of Mexico 
Marine Protected Areas (MPA) Network, when the Friends of Rookery Bay 
received funding from the National Fish and Wildlife Foundation and hired 
Ryan Young to coordinate the project. The Gulf MPA Network improves 
coordination, cooperation, communication and collaboration among Gulf 
coastal and marine protected areas such as national parks, national wildlife 
refuges, national marine sanctuaries, and national estuarine research reserves.

The observation bridge spanning Henderson Creek now leads to a new half-
mile walking trail with surface suitable for strollers and wheelchairs, inviting 
visitors to explore the mysteries of mangroves and pine flatwoods. The new 
path, called the “Snail Trail,” encourages explorers to use all their senses to 
connect intimately with the natural world, meandering slowly like a snail, and 
includes a boardwalk and viewing platform at the water’s edge. Two more 
rustic, unsurfaced walking trails also opened in 2011. Global Call, an advanced 
outdoor voice notification system, was installed to alert guests to severe 
weather or other emergency situations. 

Project Greenscape began as a partnership between the City of Naples and 
Rookery Bay’s Coastal Training Program and quickly grew to include the Florida 
Department of Environmental Protection’s Nonpoint Source Management 
Program, Collier County, the University of Florida/IFAS Extension Program 
and the South Florida Water Management District’s Big Cypress Basin. Project 
Greenscape delivers professional training for landscapers, including the 
Green Industries Best Management Practices (GI-BMP) training required by 
state law. In addition, it works to support “Florida-friendly landscaping” (FFL) 
projects throughout Collier County and includes many additional partners.

Members
Membership in Friends of Rookery Bay offers many 
benefits to our supporters while ensuring that these 
contributions help the Friends support the scientists 
and educators working at Rookery Bay Reserve. 
Members at our highest support levels are recognized 
in our annual report. Learn more about membership 
and renew online at rookerybay.org.

Panther
Lavern Gaynor

Manatee
William Rheiner

Patron
Arlington of Naples
Russell Bowles
Joseph and Marion Gaigal
Frank and Nancy Mores
Van Williams
Tom and Shirley Woolaway

Contributing
Elizabeth Black
Edwin Colodny
Bruce Robertson
Judith von Seldeneck
Emily Watt 
Tom and Joyce Watts-Fletcher

Board of Directors  
Bruce Robertson (President)

Christian Spilker* (Vice President)
Collier Enterprises

Robert E. Davy (Secretary)
Robert E. Davy, Jr. & Associates

Harold P. “Skip” Lee (Treasurer)

Clay C. Brooker
Cheffy Passidomo

Pat Carroll*
Carroll and Carroll 

Bob Galloway
Walmart Supercenter

David C. Gordley
Iberia Bank

James Ray
Fifth Third Bank

Susan Calkins Ritas*

Sharda J. Spahr 

Michael Tighe
Marco Island Marriot Beach Resort

Paul Westberry

*term ended June 30, 2011

Staff
Friends of Rookery Bay contractors

Executive Director
Elinor Krier
EK Consulting, Inc.

Director of Marketing and Development
Robin DeMattia
Robin DeMattia Consulting Inc.

Leigh Briant
Professional Business Services

Rookery Bay National Estuarine Research Reserve 
Administrator
Gary Lytton

From June 2010 through June 2011, Friends of Rookery Bay had a bash (literally!), premiered 
a new mascot, built more relationships in the community with sponsors and tourism partners, 
and helped bring more record crowds through the Rookery Bay Environmental Learning Center.

Friends of Rookery Bay Activities

Michael Male 
Marco Island Marriott Beach Resort
Marco Island Princess
Marco Island Water Sports
McCormick & Schmick’s
Mel’s Diner
Miami Children’s Museum
Miami Science Museum
Miracle Professional Baseball
MiraMare Ristorante
Miromar Outlets
Naples Bay Resort Boat Rentals
Naples Bicycle Tours
Naples Botanical Garden
Naples Community Tennis Center
Naples Daily News
Naples Ice Cream Factory
Naples Kayak Co. 
Naples on the Run
Naples Originals
Naples Zoo
Paperly
Paradise Seafood
Pelican Bend Restaurant and Marina
Ron and Jane Peterson
Pierre & Harry Pearls
Piola
Jim and Reiko Ray
Real Macaw
Derek & Liz Rees
Revolution Cable Park
Jim Rice
Ridgway Bar & Grill
Arthur Ritas
Ritz-Carlton, Naples
Robert of Philadelphia
Rookery Bay National Estuarine Research Reserve
Bruce Robertson
Rose Marco Marina
Russell’s Clambakes & Cookouts
Susan and John Ryziw
Scuba Adventures
Larry and Therese Schmidt
Howard & Anne Schneider
Silver Bluff Animal Clinic
Skillets
Skyline Chili
Sharda Spahr
Southern Wine & Spirits
Stage 62 Deli
Stately Nursery Supply, Inc.

Subway SWFL Regional Dev Inc.
Maureen Sullivan-Hartung
SunbeltWebtoPrint.com
Sunshine Tours
The Clay Place
The Green Ivory
The Lunch Bucket
The Peace Lodge
The Players Club & Spa
The Springs Resort and Spa
The Woodruff Institute
Three Chimney’s Inn
TIB Bank
Tough Tennis Academy
Up A Creek Kayak Tours
Vergina
VisitFlorida
Tom Williams 
Zoological Society of Florida
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Friends of Rookery Bay gratefully acknowledges the support received from July 1, 2010 
through June 30, 2011. Every effort was made to include all supporters. If you note an 
omission, please contact us at friends@rookerybay.org or 239-417-6310 x409.

Batfish Bash for the Bay Sponsors
Arthrex
Artistic Science
David M. Jones and Associates
Fifth Third Bank (Title Sponsor)
GrayRobinson
Hamilton Harbor Yacht Club
Marco Island Marriot Beach Resort 
MarineMax
Joseph and The Hon. Caroline Martino
Naples Illustrated
Naples News Media Group
Paradise Seafood
Southern Wine & Spirits
Stephen and Sharda Spahr
Taylor Rental

Dive Into Oceans Sponsor
Kiwanis Club of Golden Gate 

Party of All Parties Sponsors
Annie’s Sustainable Table
Costco Naples
Life in Naples
Lite 93.7
Marco Island Marriott Beach Resort
Naples Florida Weekly
Naples News Media Group

Summer of Sharks Sponsors 
Comcast
GreenLinks Golf Villas at Lely Resort
Life in Naples
Naples Florida Weekly 
Oceans for Youth Foundation
Pelican Bay Rotary Club
Waterman Broadcasting’s ABC-7 and NBC-2

Grants
Collier County Tourist Development Council
Martin Foundation
United Arts Council

Corporate Donations
Charity for Change
Christian Stewardship Foundation/Mr. and 
   Mrs. Larry Schmidt, Sr.
Community School of Naples
Costco Naples 
Fifth Third Bank 
Island Trends
Marco Island Marriott Beach Resort
Microsoft Matching Gifts Program
Royal Palm Bank
Russell’s Clambakes & Cookouts
Silverspot Cinema
TIB Bank
Up A Creek Kayak Tours
WCT Properties, Inc. (Ben & Jerry’s)
Walmart

Individual Donations 
Patricia Altic*
David and Jennifer Amico
Ian Bartoszek
Michael Bauer
Bill and Joan Beach
Tony and Phyllis Bernosky 
Jerry and Cathy Berry
Elizabeth Black
Penny & Jerry Briant*
Brenda Brilhart 
D. Cole & Michelyn Bronczyk*
Clay and Lauren Brooker
Sandra Brownlee Fox
Doug and Nancy Campbell
Ed and Joanne Carlson
Ray and Pat Carroll
R.H. Clifton
Robert Davy
Vin and Debby DePasquale
Glen and Heidi Eastman
Chuck and Sue Freeman
Stephen Friedman
Bob Galloway 
Lavern N. Gaynor
Warren and Muffy Gill
Gary Goetzelman

Sponsors & Donors David and Carrie Gordley
Humbert and Anne Marie Gressani
Lee Hammond
Diane Hendry*
Ruth and Charles Herman
Jackie Johnson
John and Virginia Johnson
Jimmy and Sally Jones
Toni Jones
Kristy Knudsen
Elinor Krier
Gary Lytton
Peter and Susan Manion
Joseph and The Hon. Caroline Martino
Dr. & Mrs. Rasik Mehta
Bob Murray
George and Karen Paul
Ron and Jane Peterson
Robert E. Price
William Rheiner
Art and Susan Ritas
Tony and Dolly Roberts
Bruce Robertson
Will and Jody Rosenbaum
Rhona Saunders
Abdullah and Catherine Sharif
Katherine Shaw
Stephen and Sharda Spahr
Christian and Kelli Spilker
Chuck and Susan Stauffer
Paul Tateo
Mike and Marta Tighe
Allen and Kathy Vail
Travis and Crystal Varney
Clay Von Seldeneck
Richard and Priscilla Washburn
Paul and Jory Westberry
Stephen and Kathy Wheeler
Joel and Zondra Whittenhall
Pamela Williams
Tad and Ruth Wise
Bernard J. Yokel
Harold and Nancy Zink

*In memory of Ron Swaim 

Batfish Bash Auction Item Donors
ABC Television Group
Audubon Center for Birds of Prey
Avant-Garde Images
AZN
BB&T
Bob Berlam

Beth Mone Children’s Shoppe
Elizabeth Black
Connie Bransilver
Bravo Brio Restaurant Group
Clyde Butcher/Big Cypress Gallery
Susan Calkins Ritas
Ray and Pat Carroll
Captain Ben Chancey
Chew on This Television
Rene Conti
Costco
Creative Memories
Cruise Naples
Culinary Concepts
Dennis Goodman Photography
Ding Darling National Wildlife Refuge
Dinosaur World
Donald P. Day, attorney
Heather Donlan
Brian “Fox” Ellis
Eurasia Restaurant
Everglades Area Tours
Everglades Rentals & Eco Adventures
Executive Support Services Inc.
Stan Farnham
Fifth Third Bank
Flamingo Fixit
Florida Dept. of Environmental Protection
Florida Panther National Wildlife Refuge
Friends of FL Panther Refuge
Funky Flamingo Studio
Robert & Dorothy Gerrity
GlobalCall Enterprises
Mrs. F. H. Gohl, Sr.
Golf Club of the Everglades 
Dennis Goodman Photography
Kristi Gordon
Great Bay National Estuarine Research Reserve
GreenLinks Golf Villas at Lely Resort
Hideout Golf Club
Hilton Marco Island
Island Trends
Ivey House  
Clark and Patti Jensen
Jimmy Jones Computer Help
Joey D’s Italian Restaurant
Chuck and Tish Kelly
Kids Rock Music Class
Kilwin’s of Naples
Carol Kinkead Photography
Andy Krause
Le Lafayette French Gourmet
Irene Loewengart
M Waterfront Grille
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in our annual report. Learn more about membership 
and renew online at rookerybay.org.
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From June 2010 through June 2011, Friends of Rookery Bay had a bash (literally!), premiered 
a new mascot, built more relationships in the community with sponsors and tourism partners, 
and helped bring more record crowds through the Rookery Bay Environmental Learning Center.
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What a year!
Our 2nd annual Batfish Bash for the Bay was held in March and honored 
longtime philanthropist and environmentalist Lavern N. Gaynor. Our signature 
fundraiser welcomed 30% more guests and raised 30% more money than the 
year before. Sharda J. Spahr was chairperson for the event that added a Patron 
Party at Hamilton Harbor Yacht Club and sunset cruises on yachts provided 
by MarineMax to recognize ticket buyers at the Patron level. 

We received 155 creative entries from six states for our “Name the Mascot” 
contest. After narrowing down the list to our favorite mascot name, which was 
submitted by several people, Rookery Bay volunteer Joan Schwai’s entry was 
chosen by random drawing. We hope you have had a chance to meet Polka 
Dottie Batfish.

Nick Shay, Ph.D., professor of Meteorology and Physical Oceanography at 
the University of Miami, joined us as guest speaker for our Annual Meeting in 
April. Dr. Shay discussed the Loop Current in the Gulf of Mexico.

To recognize our all-important members, we simplified the membership 
levels—and enhanced the benefits. For example, free admission is now offered 
for two adults and all member children and grandchildren under 18. Plus, we 
added an annual Members’ Night event to thank members for their support.

One way we support Rookery Bay Reserve is by promoting its special 
events. The Environmental Learning Center hosted its first summer-specific 
programming, the Summer of Sharks, with the traveling Sharkabet art exhibit, 
Kids Free Fridays (which had record attendance), and an evening lecture 
series for adults. The Lunch & Learn Lecture Series was presented to record 
crowds, and 7th annual Southwest Florida Nature Festival drew bird lovers to 
hear from a John James Audubon portrayer. 

Friends of Rookery Bay hosted our first Party of All Parties to great success. 
And, we were honored to be a charity beneficiary of the Marco Island Marriott’s 
Beach Festival. 

Up A Creek Kayak Tours initiated the Rookery Bay Reserve Adventure Race, 
which brought out kayakers and runners to compete. 

On a sad note, less than a year after we said goodbye to longtime Reserve 
supporter and former Board president Lois Swaim, we lost her husband Ron, 
also a former Board president as well. We honored them with a plaque.

Rookery Bay National Estuarine 
Research Reserve Activities
From water quality monitoring and fisheries research to inspiring fourth 
grade Estuary Explorers to understand the local environment, the Rookery 
Bay Reserve is an active and engaging place for science and learning. Here 
are just a few highlights.

The Reserve was the selected release site for more than 100 endangered 
Kemp’s Ridley and green sea turtles that had been recovered from northern 
Gulf of Mexico waters during the Gulf oil spill. Rookery Bay staff partnered 
with the Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission, the U.S. Fish 
and Wildlife Service and the Conservancy of Southwest Florida to coordinate 
four releases. Rookery Bay Reserve waters are nationally recognized for their 
pristine coastal habitats, abundant wildlife and clean water quality

Rookery Bay became the centerpiece of a new initiative, the Gulf of Mexico 
Marine Protected Areas (MPA) Network, when the Friends of Rookery Bay 
received funding from the National Fish and Wildlife Foundation and hired 
Ryan Young to coordinate the project. The Gulf MPA Network improves 
coordination, cooperation, communication and collaboration among Gulf 
coastal and marine protected areas such as national parks, national wildlife 
refuges, national marine sanctuaries, and national estuarine research reserves.

The observation bridge spanning Henderson Creek now leads to a new half-
mile walking trail with surface suitable for strollers and wheelchairs, inviting 
visitors to explore the mysteries of mangroves and pine flatwoods. The new 
path, called the “Snail Trail,” encourages explorers to use all their senses to 
connect intimately with the natural world, meandering slowly like a snail, and 
includes a boardwalk and viewing platform at the water’s edge. Two more 
rustic, unsurfaced walking trails also opened in 2011. Global Call, an advanced 
outdoor voice notification system, was installed to alert guests to severe 
weather or other emergency situations. 

Project Greenscape began as a partnership between the City of Naples and 
Rookery Bay’s Coastal Training Program and quickly grew to include the Florida 
Department of Environmental Protection’s Nonpoint Source Management 
Program, Collier County, the University of Florida/IFAS Extension Program 
and the South Florida Water Management District’s Big Cypress Basin. Project 
Greenscape delivers professional training for landscapers, including the 
Green Industries Best Management Practices (GI-BMP) training required by 
state law. In addition, it works to support “Florida-friendly landscaping” (FFL) 
projects throughout Collier County and includes many additional partners.

Members
Membership in Friends of Rookery Bay offers many 
benefits to our supporters while ensuring that these 
contributions help the Friends support the scientists 
and educators working at Rookery Bay Reserve. 
Members at our highest support levels are recognized 
in our annual report. Learn more about membership 
and renew online at rookerybay.org.
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Connecting people with Southwest Florida’s dynamic estuarine environment 
through education, engagement and stewardship by supporting the 

Rookery Bay National  Estuarine Research Reserve

Friends of Rookery Bay
300 Tower Road
Naples, FL 34113
239-417-6310 x409
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